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The decrease in 311 calls was attributed to the holidays.  The number of calls is 
expected to remain low in December. 
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The lower number of calls resulted in a reduced call abandonment rate.  
Enhancements to the automated attendant also contributed to improved 
performance. 
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Information Technology and Innovation will work with lower performing agents to 
improve their scores. An update to the 311 system is expected to result in 
improvements to the call documentation scores. 
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Most service requests decreased.   Code Enforcement decreased substantially, due to 
slower grass growth in the cooler months. 
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Taxicab Bureau referrals were highest due to the complexity of questions, and also 
because of transfers to investigators for complaint follow-ups.  Information Technology 
and Innovation is working to ensure that agents have the knowledge about relevant 
departmental issues to keep the number of referrals are as low as possible. 
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The decrease in visitors was attributed to seasonal variation.  
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The service time for special events increased because of a large number of events at 
the end of the fourth quarter and beginning of the first quarter. 
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The high average wait time for Account Maintenance and Administration was 
attributed to cases in which customers request to see a specific manager and must 
wait until he or she is available. 
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The decrease in permits issued was attributed to seasonal variation.  
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The decrease in permits issued was attributed to seasonal variation.  

19 



The substantial increase in the average number of days to issue commercial permits 
resulted from applicants who, in early 2012, applied for permits for several large 
projects that lingered until November 2013, due to issues outside of the control of 
Safety and Permits.  A similar spike is expected in December, but is not a reflection of 
departmental performance. 
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Improvements to the LAMA system have allowed Safety and Permits to remove steps 
from the workflow to issue permits that were applied for online. Because of this, 
Safety and Permits anticipates issuing a larger percentage of permits within one day. 

 

Safety and Permits will be holding trainings for contractors to increase the number of 
applications submitted online. 
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The number of visits regarding CPNCs will increase in December because of CPNC 
renewals. This is expected to result in an increase in the average service time, though 
the Bureau has dedicated more staff to the renewal process to lessen the increase. 
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The increase in complaints and cases is a reflection of the completion of the Bureau’s 
311 onboarding. The Bureau has worked to better track complaints and anticipates 
that this will result in a decrease in the number of days to close complaints. 
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A new inspector should is expected to result in a decrease the number of days to 
complete business license application requests. 
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The increase in the number of days to respond to complaints is due to ongoing data 
cleanup. 
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Fewer issues were on the CPC hearing docket because the City Planning Commission 
only met once.  T-shirt shop enforcement cases appealed to the Board of Zoning 
Adjustments contributed to the large number of items on the BZA hearing docket. 
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